

WELLINGTON

The Customhouse, 1 Hinemoa Street, Wellington PO Box 2218, Wellington 6140

Phone: 04 901 4500 Fax: 04 901 4555 All general enquiries phone: 0800 428 786

Email: feedback@customs.govt.nz Website: www.customs.govt.nz

PROTECTING NEW ZEALAND'S BORDER

28 May 2021

Ref: OIA 21-123

Sebastian

By email: fyi-request-15553-e4de83f9@requests.fyi.org.nz

Transfer of request for information under the Official Information Act 1982

Thank you for your email dated 25 May 2021 to the New Zealand Customs Service (Customs), in which you request the following information under the Official Information Act 1982:

- 1. A copy of the Border Sector Strategy
- 2. A copy of the BEB work programme.

You also request, for the period dated January to April 2021:

- 3. Copies of the minutes of all BEB meetings
- 4. Copies of all BEB reports submitted to the COVID-19 Response Minister.

Customs is transferring your request to the Border Executive Board Secretariat in full, under section 14(b)(ii) of the Official Information Act 1982, as Customs believes the information sought is more closely connected to the functions of the Border Executive Board Secretariat.

You have the right, by way of complaint to the Office of the Ombudsman under section 28(3) of the Official Information Act 1982, to seek an investigation and review of this decision. Information about how to make a complaint is available online at: www.ombudsman.parliament.nz, or you can phone 0800 802 602.

Yours sincerely

Debbie Kay

Manager, Correspondence, Reviews and Ministerial Servicing